

January 13,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for January 13,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Interim Township Manager/Code Enforcement Officer), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), and Mike R Erwin (Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – Jeff Clark spoke about the Morrison Park tennis courts being frequently used for Pickle Ball.  He expressed desire to help if courts are going to be resurfaced or replaced.  Courts do have some cracks present.  Discussion followed and Fred Buckholtz indicated that he will inquire with the park board about any upcoming planned repairs.
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 12.23.21 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the December 23, 2021, meeting. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew plowed and salted roads 6 days. They used (43) 10- ton loads and (34) 1-ton loads accumulating 50 hours of overtime worked, mostly weekends. 2 days of ditching with grader. 2 days of ditching with backhoe and 4" bucket. 2 pedestrian signal controls hit by vehicles and repaired at Walmart area.  Crews also performed maintenance on equipment and cleared leaves from some problem areas along various roads.
Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin switched the water plants to sodium hypochlorite from liquid chlorine will be much safer for operators.  Performed flow test at site of future VA Clinic.  Turned water on and did fire system flow test at site for Log Cabin restaurant.  Flushed hydrants for a day along 322/Victory Heights following a house fire in that area which had water in the system dirty.  Installed a new flow meter at Ranch Street sewer station, waiting for electric to be hooked up.  Guyer Brothers repaired leaks on sewer line on Roseland Ave. 
 Zoning/Code Enforcement – Eric Heil issued 3 zoning permits for small projects.  2021-year end improvement total is close to $6,000000 and exceeded 2020 total.  VA Clinic is moving forward.
Interim Township Manager – Eric Heil discussed meeting at Oil City VoTech on January 19th, 2022, concerning Fire and EMS services in and around the Cities of Franklin and Oil City. Supervisors intend on attending. Discussed the proposal received from Nicholas O’Hallaron whom will provide potable water treatment consulting services. He is replacing Tom Stehle who is retiring. Discussed the Army Corps of Engineers project and an anticipated start date of late January 2022.Discussed the Armstrong Cable Franchise Agreement, and that it has been referred to the Cohen Law Group for their opinion and what it means for the Township.  Thank you’s were received from the Lions Club and Isaac Walton for the donations made by the township. 
Action Items
1. 3 members of the General Authority were appointed to 5-year terms.  Michael Diebert, Lawrence “Gus” Kirwin, and Rob Eakin.  Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2. Resolution 4-22 was presented, which was a DEP Resolution for Plan Revision for New Land Development concerning a Single Residence Sewage Treatment Plant located at 1011 Township Line Road.  Motion to approve by Bob Betzold, seconded by Matt McSparren. carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

3. Matt McSparren presented the Street Light Ordinance and explained it was constructed to simplify the long-standing practice.  It will be advertised for adoption at a future meeting.
       5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE

       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50AM. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be January 27, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Interim Township Manager 

